PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 20th June 2013

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Jean Ellerton, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey, Peter Cowling, Brian and Janice Pike, Barbara Bolton

Jean Ellerton agreed to stand in as chairman for Mr Axe and opened the meeting.

Apologies: Peter and Christine Axe, Nezam Shah, John Ellerton

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

Update re Building from GP’s

The practice has received a formal letter from Geoff Day in response to their letter regarding paying cost rent for the new side of the building as well as the old side.  The letter has declined  cost rent for the new extension of the building as the practice was given the choice at that time to move to the Ironstone Centre on West Street.  The practice declined this offer choosing instead to buy the attached building to the property and undergo extensive renovations in line with infection control and building regulations.  The practice has had very positive response from patient surveys since the renovations have been completed regarding building and car park.

The practice has kept in touch with the PCT/NHS England every step of the way however Dr Rajkumar explained that the premises investment fund has been suspended.  Other practices in Scunthorpe are having the same problem and funding building work themselves.  We are not a training practice so therefore funding is an issue.

Dr George has drafted a letter to send to the appeal board at Leeds.

Any other business

· Mr Bell was asked whether he had any involvement with the Bruce Keogh review at the hospital.  Mr Bell confirmed this and said the team had been very useful.  There has been a lot of positive feedback regarding the performance indicators for the hospital including infection control.   There are obviously some issues which affect performance reports giving false results i.e. Patients using A&E as a drop in clinic rather than attending their own GP/End of Life patients being admitted to hospital affecting the mortality rates rather than being allowed to die in their nursing home/own home.  The SHIMI report is 9 months out of date.
· Mrs Ellerton informed the group that there still had not been a meeting for the new NHS 111 service.  The meetings keep being postponed and the next date is Thursday 26th June 2013 but subsequently since the PPG meeting this date has been postponed again to 11th July 2013. 
· Mrs Ellerton asked whether the practice found any benefit from the PPG group.  Dr Rajkumar confirmed that the PPG meetings were extremely useful and it was good to receive feedback from the patients. It was decided that the practice would promote the group to recruit new members via the notice board and possibly the new Jayax screen.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 19th September 2013 at 12.30pm.
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